
 

  

Newsletter – Friday, 9 May 2025 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
Term 2 has started, and we are well underway with our learning and extra-curricular activities. Later 
this month we have our school production “Into the Woods” if you have not yet gone to iticket to get 
your tickets I would encourage you to do so. Our students, staff and community members have been 
working hard to prepare so let’s get along and support them.  
 
Winter sports have started, and I have managed to get around some of the games. The games that I 
have seen have been enjoyable as our students have been focused on the task at hand and displaying 
our school values. I am looking forward to our students having a great winter sports season.  
 
The first of our Winter sports exchanges was held on Wednesday where we hosted Manukorihi 
Intermediate. Well done to all our participants, as always this was a very close exchange ending in a 
draw.   
 
Next week is Cross Country and our colour run on Friday afternoon. Please encourage your child to 
participate in these events and ensure that they dress accordingly especially for the colour run.  
 
The first opportunity for students to sit CAA’s (Common Assessment Activities) for Numeracy and 
Literacy for the year will be during Week 5 (Week starting 26 May). This round selected Year 10 
students and Year 11 students who have not yet passed will be sitting. Year 9 students will have their 
opportunity later in the year. Please connect with your students Literacy or Numeracy teacher if you 
have any questions in this space.  
 
NCEA credits are continuing to be added to the system at a good rate for senior students. Year 11 
students have completed, had marked and moderated 19% of their years’ work and have a pass rate 
of 90%. Year 12 students have 23% complete with a pass rate of 93% and Year 13 students have 22% 
complete and a pass rate of 91%. NCEA credit reports were sent home last week and grades are 
available throughout the year on ‘My KAMAR’ tab of the website.  
 
Thank you for your continued support to ensure our uniform across the school is looking great. We 
know as the weather gets colder keeping warm can be a challenge, so please connect with us if you 
need support in this area. To help with the cold; students are able to wear plain navy or black thermals 
under their shirts, they can also wear plain black tights with their skirts.  
 
Ngā mihi nui, 
Rachel Williams 
Tumuaki 
    
  



 

  

 

New webspace for parents and whānau available 
You would have seen in the news recently that a new webspace is available that provides practical 
videos, activities, and resources to support learning that is easy to understand – empowering whānau 
to take a more active role in their child’s education. 

The webspace includes ‘parent-friendly’ versions of both The New Zealand Curriculum and Te 
Marautanga of Aotearoa.  

You can explore the new webspace and view the available resources here:   
 Parent Portal – Ministry of Education  

 

 

Parent Webinars 

“Cyberbullying & Online Safety for Tweens and Teens” 
Netsafe invites parents and whānau of 12–16 year olds to a free, practical webinar focused on 
helping young people navigate online spaces safely and confidently. 

We’ll discuss what cyberbullying and online harm can look like, how to use platform settings to 
support safer experiences, and what to do if something goes wrong. You’ll also learn where to find 
trusted advice and ongoing support. 

Date & Time: 14 May @ 7:30pm 

Register here: https://netsafe-org-nz.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_-w4O4H-eSD-
zHYNtybjeJg?mc_cid=3eca0e01b3&mc_eid=ab57386855#/registration 

  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3D7a8e7409c6-26e-3Dcc3b30eb53&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=2AHlItuLdGNbTVaTOGkgaP-gVfAP8KdMkyV6k-YZ-4O9fVZpj2oCDBBzqJLD-z2o&m=LnQe2flfJ_1yoRhTWrxjfEJPR7E9mJb26bjTQIDmnNdaYA26YjnCd1eKTYJLP23x&s=fXvxYwcDcNEz60KAwE70G2Yy_7XOPc3kl1Y08mau9Y0&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__netsafe-2Dorg-2Dnz.zoom.us_webinar_register_WN-5F-2Dw4O4H-2DeSD-2DzHYNtybjeJg-3Fmc-5Fcid-3D3eca0e01b3-26mc-5Feid-3Dab57386855-23_registration&d=DwQFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=rCgMvVZDrOGzWIhwCB1vyujwnAvLAbLEOjN-gMiORR75NiWQbiofWjgC6vKmO24w&m=U9x4xOF6pTVlVENWkVM7NpPHFQcnz-2YlZvzCm9jF5kF5PBu08tWeBq-f_32zPaz&s=S-VLRRyaN-e_avMnbGWBNXwRiV0zx_PEMiyacO7ftE8&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__netsafe-2Dorg-2Dnz.zoom.us_webinar_register_WN-5F-2Dw4O4H-2DeSD-2DzHYNtybjeJg-3Fmc-5Fcid-3D3eca0e01b3-26mc-5Feid-3Dab57386855-23_registration&d=DwQFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=rCgMvVZDrOGzWIhwCB1vyujwnAvLAbLEOjN-gMiORR75NiWQbiofWjgC6vKmO24w&m=U9x4xOF6pTVlVENWkVM7NpPHFQcnz-2YlZvzCm9jF5kF5PBu08tWeBq-f_32zPaz&s=S-VLRRyaN-e_avMnbGWBNXwRiV0zx_PEMiyacO7ftE8&e=


 

  

Te Paepae o Aotea Parent Board of Trustees Elections 
The Establishment Board of Trustees (EBoT) applied for an alternative constitution but the Minister of 
Education has declined this application. While the EBoT does not agree with this decision and this is 
not the desired outcome, the EBoT is committed to moving the school forward. Therefore, the school 
will transition to an elected board, with the timing of the new board coinciding with Matariki. The 
EBoT has valued its nga iwi partnership through the establishment phase of the school, which has set 
the school on a positive pathway. The New Zealand School Board Association will run board sessions 
for the community prior to the elections for potential board members.  

 

 
Parent 

Board of 
Trustees 
Election 
Timeline 

Event Date 
Select Returning Officer by Friday, 11 April 2025 
Close Main Roll Friday, 18 April 2025 
Call for Nominations by Sunday, 20 April 2025 
Close Supplementary Roll Wednesday, 7 May 2025 
Nominations Close (at 12pm) Friday, 9 May 2025 
Voting Papers Issued by Friday, 16 May 2025 
Election Day Friday, 13 June 2025 
Close Poll 4pm on Election Day 
Accept Postal Votes Wednesday, 18 June 2025 
Count Votes Thursday, 19 June 2025 
Board Takes Office Friday, 20 June 2025 
First Meeting of New Board Thursday, 26 June 2025 

 

  



 

  

 
SUBJECT Room DAY 

English B11 L1 - 3: Tuesday 
L1 - 3: Thursday 

Maths 
B3 
B3 
B3 

SHU & ADU: L1 - Maths: Wednesday 
VKU/SHU/ADU: L2- Maths: Tuesday 
VKU: L3: Stats & Calculus: Thursday 

L1 Science  EPL – Tuesday and Thursday 
TWI - Wednesday 

Biology B10 EPL - Tuesday and Thursday 
TWI - Wednesday 

Physics B13 GBA - Thursday 

Chemistry B10 EPL - Tuesday and Thursday 

Hard Materials TN5 Tuesday 

Digital G1 Monday 

Textiles TR6 Monday 

Art/Photography TR 10 EDA - Tuesdays 

Drama/Music Music/ 
Drama space KBA/SCA – Odd weeks (1,3,5,7,9) 

Te Reo B5 L1-3: Te reo Maori: Monday 
L1-3: Te Ao Haka: Thursday 

PE/Health B7 L2/3 PE - Thursday 

Commerce/ 
Accounting/ Economics 

B1 KEL - Tuesday 

History/ YES B2 CMO Tuesday / Wednesday 

Geography B1 Monday Odd weeks (1,3,5,7,9) 

Psychology B6 YCO - Thursday 
 

For Year 10 and Senior Students who have not passed their CAAs, 
extra after-school sessions are available leading up to the assessments. 

Numeracy Monday & Wednesdays B3 - 3-4pm 
Literacy - Tuesday & Thursday B11 – 3-4pm 

 Thursday 22 May Friday 23 May Monday 26 May Tuesday 27 May 

NUMERACY READING WRITING CATCH-UP 
9.00am-11am Year 10 Year 10 Year 10 Reading 
11.30-1.00pm Year 11-13 Year 11-13 Year 11-13 Numeracy 

 



 

  

 

 

  



 

  

School Policies 
The school has a subscription with SchoolDocs to maintain, update and review our policies. 
SchoolDocs provide us with a comprehensive core set of policies that are well researched and follow 
the Ministry of Education National Administration Guidelines. The policies and procedures are tailored 
to our school and we supply specific information such as our charter together with procedures for 
behaviour management, reporting to parents, etc. 
 
SchoolDocs update, modify or create policies in response to changes in legislation or Ministry 
guidelines, significant events, reviews/requests from schools and regular reviewing from the 
SchoolDocs team.  
 
We invite you to visit the site at  https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz 
 

SchoolDocs login details 
Username tepaepaeoaotea 
Password excellence 

 
Policies under review Term 1 

Health, Safety and Welfare Policy 
Safety Management System 
Risk Management 
Healthcare 
 

Please login to SchoolDocs to read and provide feedback on these policies. 
 
 

All school uniform items are purchased through 

tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com 
The school office has a full uniform set for sizing purposes 

https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/
https://paparangi.schooldocs.co.nz/


 

  

 
 
The Public Health Nurse will be at school two days every week for 
any health needs. Clinic is confidential and free. 
Danielle Peach - Mobile 027 239 0679 Email Danielle.Peach@tdhb.org.nz  
Mary Poulose - Mobile 027 517 3480 Email Mary.Poulose@tdhb.org.nz 

• Health and Hauora (wellbeing checks) 
• General health concerns 
• Contraception 
• Condoms and pregnancy tests 
• STI checks and the morning after pill 
• Vision and hearing 

For students to book an appointment, please visit reception at the Pastoral 
Hub, or contact the Public Health Nurse: 
 

Reminder for Students Taking Repeated Medication 
Medicine plans must be arranged at the office for students taking repeated medication. 
Please see or contact Mel at the School Office 06 223 2000. 

  

tel:+64272390679
mailto:Danielle.Peach@tdhb.org.nz
mailto:027%20517%203480
mailto:Mary.Poulose@tdhb.org.nz


 

  

  

Kia Ora 
It’s been awesome to see everyone back at school after a much-
deserved break following a long first term. We successfully ran several 
school events and LRAs with great participation—thanks to everyone 
who got involved! Coming up in Week 4 is the first of the Academic 
Committee’s LRAs: a unique *Adventure Race*. More details will be out 
soon, so make sure to listen to the notices. 
Just a friendly reminder for senior students: there are after-school 
sessions available with teachers in most NCEA-level subjects. My best 
advice is to go along—especially if you need a boost to catch up in class, 
refine an essay, or prepare for a test. Not only will it help improve your 
assessment results, but it also shows initiative and discipline—skills that 
are essential in any future workplace. 
Ngā mihi 
Carlitos Morellon Anderson 

 

Kia Ora, 
 
Welcome back everyone I hope your holidays were relaxing so you could 
prepare for the busy term ahead. In the community council we are 
running a council initiative where we collect milk bottle tops to be 
recycled, the winning form class with the most bottle caps will get a 
pizza party. We are also beginning Ball preparations for the year 12s and 
13s, I urge the seniors to check their attendance regularly so you can 
attend this event. Our seniors are also practicing hard on the production 
‘Into the Woods’ so if you haven’t yet got your tickets to see this 
production and support this amazing cast.  
 
Ngā mihi 
Julia Scott 

Kia Ora, 
 
After a 2-week rest, I hope everyone is refreshed and ready for 
school. A fresh new term means new events and more fun to be 
had. Last term we had swimming sports, athletics, and a chant 
competition. This term we have our color fun run and cross 
country held on Friday 16th of May. This day will be a colorful fun 
day so make sure you are at school that day as it is compulsory. 
This term we also have new lra’s from the sport, academic, and 
cultural council. In sport we have set, dodgeball week 5, netball 
week 6, and uni hockey week 7. So, make sure you show up and 
compete for your awa in your teams.   
 
Ngā mihi 
Baxter Hunt 

 

14 March 2025 

Kia Ora 
 
Next week is the week where our schools culture gets to shine 
through Arts & Culture Week! The cultural team has been 
meticulously planning the events we will be running during this 
time. A few of these include LRA karaoke (with house points up for 
grabs), chalk art in the quad, lunchtime performances from various 
school groups, and more! Please ensure that you are getting 
involved with these events as they represent what our school is all 
about. If you are keen to be one of the performers, please let 
myself or any of the cultural team members know so we can get 
you a time slot. I look forward to seeing you there. 
 
Ngā mihi 
Bethany Gyde 



 

  

 



 

  

 

What an absolute cracker of a start to Term 2. Our Winter Sports season is officially underway, and 
what a way to begin—with sunshine overhead and our majestic maunga proudly donning its first 
snowy cap of the season. A picture-perfect backdrop for a season full of action. 

We’ve got a fantastic line-up this year: Netball, Rugby, Football, Basketball, Hockey, Squash - you 
name it, we’re playing it. With over 300 students representing our kura, the energy is high and the 
spirit is even higher. 

Some of our teams have already had a taste of the action with pre-season exchanges—an awesome 
chance for coaches to see their squads in action and for players to shake off the cobwebs. A massive 
shoutout to all our coaches, managers, and helpers—your time and dedication make all of this 
possible. We also want to give a heartfelt thank you to the students from TKKM Ngāti Ruanui, 
Ngāruahinerangi, Pātea, and our ex-students who have stepped in to help complete our teams - your 
support is truly appreciated and shows the strength of our wider community. 

Don’t forget to check our social media and the sports office window for draws and results. Stay in the 
loop. 

Sport Expectations – Play Hard, Play Smart 

All students representing our school are expected to uphold our school and sport values. Everyone 
has received our Player and Parent Code of Conduct—please read it, sign it, and return it. 

Make sure you know your training days, times, and locations. Come prepared with the right gear, a 
great attitude, and a willingness to give it your all. Remember: training matters—your commitment 
there can influence your game time. Let’s show up and show out! 

Manukorihi Sports Exchange – A Battle of Champions 

This week we welcomed Manukorihi Intermediate for our annual sports exchange—and what a day it 
was! Our Year 7-8 students have been training hard during Taha Tinana on Wednesdays, and it 
showed. With a mix of wins and close calls, the final tally was a thrilling 7–7 draw. 

To break the tie? A high-stakes, crowd-cheering Paper, Scissors, Rock showdown between Matua 
Blake and Manukorihi’s Sports Coordinator, Tania. The tension was real… but alas, the trophy heads 
back to Manukorihi this year. Ka pai to everyone involved. 

Big thanks to our student helpers, and to Tui Finey and Lionel Shaw for your awesome support. 

Uniform Returns – Keep It Clean 

Got a Te Paepae o Aotea sports uniform at home? Please return it ASAP to avoid charges. And 
remember—treat your uniform with care. Some have come back looking like they’ve played extra time 
in the mud. 

Sports News 



 

  

Fees Reminder 

Winter sports fees and event costs have been added to student accounts. Please make payments as 
soon as you can. If you need support, reach out—we’re here to help. 

Honour Badges 

Students who wish to be acknowledged in academic or sporting achievements are now required to fill 
out a form. Criteria are on our school website.  Download a nomination form and return it to the main 
school office. Students must fill out these forms in order to receive a honours badge (if their 
achievement fits the criteria) All information received will also help with end of year supreme awards 
for Sports, Culture and Academic. 

Print off Honour Badge form link  Nomination form 

Criteria link https://tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz/co-curricular/awa/senior-honour-badges/ 

Keep up the good work. 

For all sports queries, please contact Vicki Roberts, Sports Coordinator, 
via email vicki.roberts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 

 

2025 Upcoming Sporting Events 
TSSSA Events 
Football + ALL Ability Wednesday, 7 May 
Boys Day Out Friday, 9 May 
Cross Country Tuesday, 13 May 
Indoor Bowls & All Ability Boccia Thursday, 15 May 
Netball Tuesday, 20 May 
E-Sports Wednesday, 28 May 
Badminton Thursday, 5 June 
Squash Monday, 9 June 
Junior 3v3 Basketball Thursday, 12 June 
Taonga Tākaro Monday, 16 June 
Senior 3x3 Basketball Tuesday, 24 June 

Year 7-8 Sports Events 

Year 7-8 Winter Sports Exchange 
Devon Intermediate 

Wednesday, 14 May 

Year 7-8 Winter Sports Exchange 
Highlands Intermediate 

Wednesday, 4 June 

 

 

  

https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:AP:ad7faa82-3061-471d-8606-c6247d6126be
https://tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz/co-curricular/awa/senior-honour-badges/
mailto:vicki.roberts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz


 

  

  



 

  



 

  

 

TERM 2 SCHEDULE 
Annual Inter Awa 
Waiata Competition 9 May Waiata practice 

In Awa groups 
TPOA School Cross Country 

16 May 
Cross Country 
Held at the A&P Show Grounds 
+ Colour Run 

Annual Inter Awa 
Waiata Competition 23 May Waiata practice 

In Awa groups 
Annual Inter Awa 
Waiata Competition 30 May Waiata practice 

In Awa groups 
Annual Inter Awa 
Waiata Competition 6 June Waiata practice 

In Awa groups 
Annual Inter Awa 
Waiata Competition 13 June Waiata Competition 

Held at the TSB Hub 
Matariki Day 20 June SCHOOL CLOSED 

Last Day of Term 2 27 June Whole School Assembly 

 

 

  



 

  

  



 

  

 



 

  

 


